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I. INTRODUCTION

1. Since the submission of the Secretary-General's report (A/47/322
E/1992/102) on the strengthening of international cooperation and coordination
of efforts to study, mitigate and minimize the consequences of the Chernobyl
accident in July 1992, there have been further relevant developments which
merit consideration by the General Assembly. This report summarizes the most
important of those developments and presents re~~orr~endatinns for further
action to stimulate and coordinate assistance to the regions in Belarus, the
Russian Federation and Ukraine, which continue to suffer severely from the
effects and after-effects of the catastrophe at Chernobyl. Information is
also provided about action being taken and proposed.

II. REVIEW OF THE CURRENT SITUATION

2. Following reports received from medical authorities in Belarus that a
significant increase had been observed in the incidence of thyroid cancer
among children, the World Health O~ganization (WHO) undertook a mission to the
area in June 1992. The team of international experts compr~~ing the mission
confirmed the observations of the local authorities, noting that the situation
was disquieting: the particular form of malignancy was virulent and had
appeared earlier than expected.

3. In the light of these findings as well as the need to adapt the
International Programme on the Realth Effects of the Chernobyl Accident
(IPHECA) to the new political circumstances in the three States concerned, the
Ministry of Health of Ukraine hosted a meeting of the IPHECA Management
Committee during the first week ef November 1992. During the same period an
international conference on health aspects of the Chernobyl disaster was held,
at which new information and the results of recent research were presented.

4. In order to benefit from the presence in Kiev of government
representatives and WHO representatives, other intergovernmental and
non-governmental organizations, the Unit~d Nations Coordinator of
International Cooperation for Chernobyl, in concurrence with the Government of
Ukraine, convened a meeting of the Inter-Agency Task Force for Chernobyl.

5. On 3 and 4 November, Mr. Erik Jensen, Deputy Coordinator for Chernobyl,
held meetings with the authorities of the affected States, including, from
Belarus, Mr. I. Kenik, First Deputy Prime Minister and Chairman of the State
Committee on Chernobyl, and Mr. N. Krasenko, Deputy Minister of Health; from
the Russian Federation, Mr. V. Vosnyak, Chairman of the State Committee for
Chernobyl, and Mr. A. Tsyb, Director of the Obminsk Medical Institute,
Ministry of Health; and from Ukraine, Mr. G. Gotovchits, Minister for
Chernobyl, Mr. B. Prister, First Deputy Minister for Chernobyl~

Mr. A. Stolyorov; Chief of International Relations, Ministry of Chernobyl,
Mr. Y. Spizhenko, Minister of Health, Mr. V. Ponomarenko, Deputy Minister of
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Health, and Ms. L. Bobylyova, Ch~' nobyl Programme of the Ministry of Health.
Discussions focused on priority ~reas for assistance, on the continuous and
urgent need for resource mobilization and on the identification of mechanisms
for more effective coordination. These meetings culminated in the drafting
and signing by the responsible authorities of the affected States of a
document indicating the priorities for assistance. They a~e:

(a) Health: creation of medical centres for examination and treatment
of children and adults; equipping of medical institutions in the contaminated
zone;

(b) Economic rehabilitation: formulation of plans, definition of
special economic conditions and advantages for foreign investors;

(c) Socio-psychological rehabilitation: creation of cent.res for
children and teenagers;

(d) Food and agriculture: production of uncontaminated food products
and products containing special additives.

6. The Task Force meeting was attended by representatives of the following
organizations of the United Nations system: United Nations Secretariat,
United Nations Development Programme (UNDP), Food and Agriculture Organization
of the United Nations (FAO), United Nations Educational, Scientific and
Cultural Organization (UNESCO), WHO, United Nations Industrial Development
Organization (UNIDO) and International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA). Also
present were representatives of the Governments of Finland and Ukraine, and
observers from the Internatio~al Federation of Red Cross and Red Crescent
Societies, the Commission of the European Communities, Ben G~rion University
(Israel), Curry and Brown (subcontractors for Chernobyl remediation under the
United Kingdom Know-How Fund), the International Agency for Research on Cancer
(Lyon, France) and the Sasakawa Memorial Foundation. Current activities of
the Task Force and future strategies in the implementation of its
responsibilities were discussed, as were bilateral, multilateral and private
sector financing and coordination issues.

7. The Task Force decided that full account should be taken of the list of
priorities drawn up collectively by the Ministers of the three affected
States, and that these priorities could be considered as encompassing most of
the ongoing and proposed projects, which include, for example, UNESCO's
projects on socio-psychological rehabilitation and area development proposals;
UNIDO's industrial development proposals in the context of the second
priority; and WHO's International Programme on the Health Effects of the
Chernobyl Accident considered as the umbrella programme for health-related
projects.

8. The Task Force also believed that the coordination and management of
Chernobyl programmes and projects should increasingly become the
responsibility of the three Goverm,ents, in support of which comprehensive
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databases on related projects should be developed. Meanwhile, membership of
the Task Force could usefully be expanded to include external funding and
implementing organizations from without as well as within the United Nations
system.

Ill. CONCLUSION

9. It follows from the priority areas agreed by the Governments of Belarus,
the Russian Federation and Ukraine and the related deliberations of the Task
Force that action should now be concentrated on a focused range of priority
areas. These cover: the obvious need for attention to health, with special
concern for the health of the children who are growing up in the shadow of the
disaster; socio-psychological rehabilitation, which remains crucially
necessary to restore the confidence of paople in rebuilding their' lives and a
future for their families; and the production of safe and sufficient food and
crops in as wide an area as can be sustained or restored to agricultural
productivity, as well as the economic rehabilitation which is essential to the
prospects of all three States.

10. To those ends specific projects are now being further elaborated and
costed. It is hoped to secure financing through this renewed appeal to Member
States and the contributions of intergovernmental and non-governmental
organizations. An approach is planned to corporations and companies that may
be willing to furnish material and other assistance and fund-raising projects
are also under consideration. Effective implementation of these activities
will depend on the Governments concerned and the continuing coordinating and
guiding role of the United Nations at least for the immediate future.
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ANNEX

Summary of action taken and proposed g/

I. UNITED NATIONS RELATED ORGANIZATIONS

1. The United Nations Children's Fund (UNICEF) has provided iodized oil
capsules and ultrasound equipment for the treatment of iodine deficiency
disorders among children in areas affected by the Chernobyl disaster, and has
expressed its willingness to provide additional support in the area of child
health, education and training.

2. The Economic Commission for Europe (ECE) has called upon the business
community and public organizations to contribute in the implementation of the
Joint Plan of assistance, for which ECE's potential could also be tapped. In
this context, mention was made of the "Sarcophagus" competition.

3. The International Labour Organisation (ILO) has signed an agreement with
the Ministry of Labour of Germany concerning technical support for social
reforms in Eastern Europe. Two pilot projects will be started in Belarus
before the end of 1992, one in the area affected by Chernobyl. Funding is
estimated at US$ 30,000 in 1992, with possible additional funding for 1993.
The purpose is the training of rural animators promoting small private
entrepreneurs producing goods and services for local markets. The Government
of Belarus is committed to support these two projects by providing technical
training and start-up credits.

4. Some 30 projects of the UNESCO Chernobyl Programme have been launched.
These include the establishment of four pilot community centres for the
psychological rehabilitation of the affected population, one in the Ukraine,
two in Belarus and one in the Russian Federation. Construction and operating
plans have been submitted to the respective authorities and work will commence
upon their final approval. A full-time coordinator has been approved, who
will also supervise development of the International Centre for Psychological
Rehabilitation in Kiev. These projects are being funded from Trust Fund
contributions of the Government of Canada and German non-governmental
organizations.

5. UNESCO is developing a project to create an economic and social
development area, of approximately 300 square kilometres, in the Russian
Federation, which aims to provide employment and housing for displaced
populations and establish basic educational and social facilities.

g/ Information about action taken or proposed which was received at or
sUbsequent to the November meeting at Kiev. Information provided by the
Government of Ukraine will appear as addendum 2 to the report.

/ ...
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6. Involvement of WHO relates principally to the International Programme on
the Health Effects of the Chernobyl Accident (IPHECA) which was initiated in
1990 and endorsed by a World Health Assembly resolution the following year.
Detailed plans were then elaborated by groups from the three affected
Republics of the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics and through assistance of
several scientific advisory groups. The implementation of the Programme began
in January 1992. Following the dissolution of the Union of Soviet Socialist
Republics the organizational structure of IPHECA underwent some changes. A
Management Committee was formed comprising representatives of the Ministries
of Health of Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine, representatives of
donor countries, and WHO. The first meeting of the Committee was held in Kiev
in November 1992.

7. IPHECA is funded by voluntary contributions received so far from the
Governments of Japan (US$ 20 million) and Finland (US$ 40,000) and some other
donations, including contributions in kind. At this stage pilot projects are
being implemented covering five health concerns: thyroid, haematology, brain
damage in-utero, oral health and epidemiological registry. These projects
will continue into 1993 and 1994.

8. A matter of special concern at the present time is the sharp rise in
incidence of thyroid cancer among children in Belarus since 1990. By the end
of 1992 the total number of excess cases may surpass 150. WHO has
concentrated on this problem since November 1991 through acquisition of
ultrasound instruments and immunodiagnostic kits, missions to identify the
needs and verify the diagnosis, and organization, jointly with Belarusian
authorities, of an international conference on the sUbject.

9. Several other health-related projects are being implemented in the
Chernobyl area, including those funded by the Red Cross and Red Crescent
Societies, the Council of Europe, the Sasakawa Foundation, and the Governments
of France, Germany and the Netherlands.

10. WHO considers it important that IPHECA continue for 10 to 15 more years
at least in order to study adequately the longer-term health effects, but
additional funds will be required.

11. The World Meteorological Organization (WMO), following a decision of its
Tenth Congress, acceded to the Convention on Early Notification of a Nuclear
Accident and to the Convention on Assistance in the Case of a Nuclear Accident
or Radiological Emergency. As stipulated in the first of these Conventions,
special arrangements were made between WMO and IAEA regarding the use of the
WMO Global Telecommunication System for the exchange of radiological and
meteorological data. In the field of hydrology, WMO has prepared a manual on
hydrological aspects of accidental pollution of water bodies. The aim of this
is to provide guidance to hydrological services and water authorities on the
role to be played in minimizing the impact of accidental pollution, including
the release of contaminants following a nuclear accident.
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12. UNIDO has proposed an industrial survey in the three affected countries,
with the objective of preparing an industrial development programme to
alleviate the consequences of the Chernobyl accident. Other pipeline projects
involve the setting-up of small and medium-sized enterprises for people
resettled from the affected areas; prefabricated housing materials and
investment needs for baby-food production.

13. The conclusions and recommendations of the International Chernobyl
Project, for which IAEA acted as secretariat, were approved by an
International Advisory Committee in March 1991 and presented at an
International Conference in Vienna in May of the same year. Experts from 25
countries and 7 international agencies participated and the project remains
the only .United Nations sponsored technical assessment of the radiological
situation in the affected States. While thorough within its defined scope and
objective, the report attracted some controversy due to the many sensitive and
complex issues surrounding the subject.

14. The project relating to the use of Caesium Binders to reduce the
radiocaesium contamination of milk and meat of grazing animals was initiated
within the International Chernobyl Project, whereby contacts were established
between relevant scientists and government officials in the affected States
and in the West. Controlled experiments, extensive field trials, training
sessions and technology transfer were arranged in the affected areas and a
report was presented to the Governments of Belarus, the Russian Federation and
Ukraine in June 1992. It was found to be a highly cost-effective measure to
reduce food contamination, and the results of the trials were extremely
positive. They have been formally accepted by the three Governments and
undertakings to implement the technique on a large scale have been given. The
project is being implemented by the FAO/IAEA Joint Division and the IAEA
Division of Nuclear Safety, with funds made available through the United
Nations by the Government of Norway.

15. FAO and IAEA have collaborated in producing a draft report entitled
"AgriCUltural countermeasures following an accidental release of radionuclides
into the environment". This report will be made available in both English and
Russian during 1993.

16. Within the framework of the IAEA 1993/94 programme and budget, a new
sUbprogramme on the "Radiological consequences of the Chernobyl accident" has
been established. While the primary focus of IAEA's new work in this area is
on nuclear safety, in collaboration with the Commission of the European
Communities and other organizations, future follow-up activities planned are
technical reports on the status of retrospective dosimetry of liquidators,
evacuees and other high-risk groups, and on radiological protection in the
exclusion zone.

/ ...
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II. GOVERNMENTAL AND OTHER ASSISTANCE

A. Information provided by the Goyernment of Belarus ~egarding

assistance from non-United Nations sources

17. The sum of 50 million Austrian schillings was donated for the
construction of a children's onco-haematological centre in Minsk and
10 million Austrian schillings was donated by the Austrian charitable
organization "Hilfswerk" for the purchase of medical technology and equipment
for the centre.

18. The sum of 10 million guilders was donated by the Government of the
Netherlands for the establishment of a consultative and diagnostic polyclinic
in Gome!.

19. The International Federation of Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies
donated 3.5 million German marks for the purchase of medical equipment and
medical supplies.

20. The Ministry of Internal Affairs of Land North Rhine-Westpha1ia (Germany)
donated 1.1 million German marks for the purpose of equipping a children's
surgical centre in Minsk.

21. The Sasakawa Foundation (Japan) donated more than US$ 1 million for the
purchase of dosimetric and medical equipment.

22. The International Organization for Aviation Assistance, with headquarters
at Leipzig, Germany, donated US$ 500,000.

23. The Government of Italy provided 2,000 tons of lemons and 800 tons of
olive oil, having a total value of more than 220 million roubles.

24. The Government of the United States of America sent 3,500 tons of food
through the charitable organization "Cityhope International". The same
organization delivered medical supplies having a total value of US$ 17 million.
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Informatlon on goods recei~ed by the Republic of Be1arus from
SQurces of international humanitarian aid as at 1 October 1992

(since 1 December 1990), (tons)

Of which

clothing
Medical and Mixed

Total Foodstuffs supplies Equipment footwear consignments Other

Republic of Belarus
as a whole 13 129.9 9 344.9 540.9 243.2 364.2 2 507.8 128.9

By regions:

Brest 1 382.8 984.8 21.0 61.1 86.8 227.1 2.0

Vitebsk 1 060.5 635.1 68.1 62.3 17.0 246.6 11.4

Gome1 4 223.0 3 355.5 192.9 45.3 83.8 523.0 22.5

Grodno 865.3 552.2 27.6 5.5 81.8 194.5 3.7

Minsk (city) 2 106.6 1 049.6 107.7 42.0 34.9 838.6 33.8

Minsk. (region) 1 347.4 941.5 57.9 22.8 53.7 230.2 51.3

Mogilev 2 144.3 1 326.2 45.7 4.2 6.2 257.8 4.2

DOnated by

Argentina 0.2 0.2

Australia 0.2 0.1 0.1

Austria 310.2 267.8 15.6 1.3 24.5 1.0

Belgium 141.6 133.4 0.5 5.1 1.5 1.1

Canada 31.5 5.0 25.2 0.7 0.6

China 4.2 4.2

Cyprus 201.9 201.9

Denmark 9.2 3.2 6.0

Finland 2.9 1.2 1.1 0.4 0.2

France 38.7 7.4 24.1 0.3 0.1 6.8

Germany 8 110.3 4 829.5 368.6 206.0 290.3 2 294.9 121.0

Hungary 54.7 54.5 0.2

India 51.9 6.4 45.4 0.1

Israel 1.5 1.5

Italy 190.7 171.9 2.0 2.4 11.9 0.5 2.0

Japan 10.4 5.8 2.3 1.7 0.6

Netherlands 72.0 68.0 2.6 0.2 0.5 0.7

Norway 0.5 0.5

Poland 157.8 72.0 5.1 32.9 47.4 0.4

Spain 16.0 15.7 0.3

Sweden 27.4 21.9 0.3 1.5 1.1 2.6

Switzerland 36.2 16.8 1.9 0.2 17.3

syria 0.1 0.1

united Kingdom 7.3 6.5 0.4 0.2 0.2

united States of America 2 398.5 2 217.2 56.1 10.3 13.0 100.3 1.6

European Economic
Community 1 199.9 1 199.9

Prlvate individuals 54.1 37.2 0.2 4.1 12.6

The Gomel region has received 336,500 disposable hypodermic syringes, the Mogi1ev region
145,000 and the Minsk region 440,400 from sources of foreign humanitarian aid.
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B. Information provided by the Government of the
Russian Federation

25. In the fir~t half of 1991, the Government of Argentina organized rest andrehabilitation holidays for about 40 children from the Russian Federation.

26. Since 1990, the All-Australian Foundation for Assistance to the Victimsof Chernobyl has made five deliveries to all three of the affected States offoodstuffs, consumer goods, medicines, wheelchairs, and medical equipments,with a total value of US$ 5 million. In 1991, the Scouts Association of theState of Victo~ia hosted approximately 150 children from districtscontaminated by radiation in Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine.

27. In 1992, 554 children from the Russian Federation were received byBelgium for recuperative holidays.

28. The Governnlent of Bulgaria has assisted in various ways. In 1992equipment for a mobile radiological laboratory was donated to the RussianFederation. Over 1991-1992, the Federation for Friendship with the Peoples ofRussia and the Commonwealth of Independent States arranged visits to Bulgarianhealth resorts for 500 children from affected areas of Belarus and Ukraine.The company "Farmakhim" donated medicines of a total value of US$ 1 million tothe Russian Academy of Medical Sciences for the treatment of Chernobyl victims.

29. In 1992 the Government of Canada organized holidays in Canada for severalRussian children.

30. Since March 1990, the people of Cuba have provided free medical treatmentand recuperation facilities for approximately 2,000 children from the RussianFederation sUffering from consequences of the accident.

31. Through its social organizations Cyprus every year organizes holidays andtreatment for groups of 20 to 25 children from the Russian Federation.

32. Under the auspices of Czechoslovak charitable and public organizations,approximately 1,000 children from the area affected by the Chernobyl accidenthave visited Czechoslovakia each year, for rest and recuperation.

33. Under the patronage of the Government of Denmark, 500 children fromaffected regions of the Russian Federation recuperated and received treatmentin Denmark.

34. In 1992, a Finnish scientific instruments company donated an all-weatherradiation dosimeter to the International Mobile Radiological Laboratory tosupplement its equipment.

35. The State Secretariat for Health and Humanitarian Policy of theGovernment of France took steps to establish a five-year programme ofassistance to the former Union of Soviet Socia1ist Republics early in 1990.
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The proposals, drafted on the basis of an exploratory mission to the affected
areas, would entail the allocation of 10 million French francs over a
three-year period. To date, equipment for blood analysis has been donated to
a haematological centre in Moscow. Two private French firms partially
financed and equipped the International Mobile Radiological Laboratory and
donated equipment to measure the radioactive content of food products,
respectively. In operations such as "Solidarity with the Children of
Chernobyl", holidays in France were provided for a considerable number of
children from the affected area.

36. In 1991, as part of the efforts of the Federal Government of Germany, the
examination of 150,000 inhabitants of the Bryansk region was undertaken, in
the Russian-German Chernobyl Measurement Programme. In the second stage of
this programme measurements are being continued, and the German Government has
donated vehicles equipped with measuring apparatus and camping vans. In 1992
holidays in Germany were provided for 99 children from the Bryansk region.

37. Greek social organizations have provided holidays and treatmen~ for
groups of up to 50 children from the affected area of the Russian Federation.

38. The assistance provided by the Government of Hungary is primarily
directed. towards the organization of holidays for children from the affected
area. The foundation "the Legacy of Chernobyl" has so far provided holidays
in Hungary for 310 children.

39. Assistance to minimize the consequences of the Chernobyl disaster valued
at US$ 100,000 was sent by the Government of India to the Russian Federation
and used for the purchase of medicines.

40. At the invitation of the Government of the Republic of Ireland, several
groups of children from the Chernobyl area have had holidays in that country.

41. Israel has, through private channels, provided holidays for groups of
children from affected areas.

42. The Government of Italy has organized recuperation holidays for more than
1,000 children from the affected regions of Russia and for the children of
those who took part in the elimination of the consequences of the accident.

43. In September 1991, the Governments of Japan and the former Union of
Soviet Socialist Republics signed a Memorandum providing for the
implementation of projects to minimize the health effects of the Chernobyl
disaster. In December 1990, the Government of Japan adopted an assistance
programme providing for the allocation of 2.6 billion yen through the World
Health Organization for these purposes (see para. 7 above). In addition,
donations of medicines and medical equipment, foodstuffs, clothing and money
from a number of political and public organizations, local authorities,
representatives of the business community and individual citizens of Japan
have been dispatched by various channels to numerous beneficiaries in the
disaster area.
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44. In September 1992, the Government of the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya donated
US$ 1 million to the Russian Federation. These funds were primarily used to
address problems relating to milk products in the contaminated distr~cts.

45. The New Zealand assistance foundation "For the Children of Chernobyl"
raised funds for the purchase of a shipment of 500 kg of medicines which were
dispatched to the region in December 1991.

46. The assistance provided by the Government of Poland has been primarily
geared towards children. Holidays in Poland were organized for more than
20,000 children from areas affected by the Chernobyl accident, approximately
15,000 of them coming from Belarus, 2,000 from the Russian Federation and
3,000 from Ukraine. Polish pharmaceutical companies have provided
humanitarian assistance, in the form of medicines and vitamins, for children's
institutions. In 1992, Poland delivered a variety of children's goods, worth
more than US$ 50,000, to the Bryansk region. The Children's Christian Fund,
whose head offices are in Warsaw, helped provide hospitals in the Bryansk
region with equipment to analyse the functioning of the thyroid gland in
newborn infants. The Polish company "Interatominstrument" has contributed
towards the cost of equipment for the International Mobile Radiological
Laboratory.

47. The Government of the Russian Federation adopted a decision on the
provision of aid to Belarus in 1992 to an amount of 7,141 million roubles.

48. The Syrian Arab Republic has, through private channels, provided holidays
for groups of children from the affected region.

49. Tunisia, also through private channels, has organized holidays in this
country for groups of children from districts affected by the accident.

50. The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is participating
both at the government level and through social organizations in the efforts
of the European Community and other international organizations to overcome
the consequences of the Chernobyl accident. At the invitation of British
children's organizations, children from the affected regions spent a holiday
in the United Kingdom in the summer of 1991. Several business organizations
are taking part in measures to prevent and eliminate the consequences of
natural and technological disasters. At the beginning of March 1991, the
President of the Russian Federation for Emergency Situations visited London on
the invitation of the British Nuclear FOT-um. The United Kingdom has expressed
an interest in participating in the project of creating a "Russian economic
and social development area" as part of the UNESCO Chernobyl Programme.

51. Assistance provided by the Government of the United States of America is
mainly in the for.m of general humanitarian aid to the Russian Federation, part
of which is sent:.o the regions affected by the Chernobyl accident (medicine
and food). The bulk of assistance, however, is provided by various
non-governmental organizations and private individuals. This includes medical

/ ...

A/4713221Add.1
E/1992/102/Add.1
English
Page 12

44. In September 1992, the Government of the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya donated
US$ 1 million to the Russian Federation. These funds were primarily used to
address problems relating to milk products in the contaminated distr~cts.

45. The New Zealand assistance foundation "For the Children of Chernobyl"
raised funds for the purchase of a shipment of 500 kg of medicines which were
dispatched to the region in December 1991.

46. The assistance provided by the Government of Poland has been primarily
geared towards children. Holidays in Poland were organized for more than
20,000 children from areas affected by the Chernobyl accident, approximately
15,000 of them coming from Belarus, 2,000 from the Russian Federation and
3,000 from Ukraine. Polish pharmaceutical companies have provided
humanitarian assistance, in the form of medicines and vitamins, for children's
institutions. In 1992, Poland delivered a variety of children's goods, worth
more than US$ 50,000, to the Bryansk region. The Children's Christian Fund,
whose head offices are in Warsaw, helped provide hospitals in the Bryansk
region with equipment to analyse the functioning of the thyroid gland in
newborn infants. The Polish company "Interatominstrument" has contributed
towards the cost of equipment for the International Mobile Radiological
Laboratory.

47. The Government of the Russian Federation adopted a decision on the
provision of aid to Belarus in 1992 to an amount of 7,141 million roubles.

48. The Syrian Arab Republic has, through private channels, provided holidays
for groups of children from the affected region.

49. Tunisia, also through private channels, has organized holidays in this
country for groups of children from districts affected by the accident.

50. The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is participating
both at the government level and through social organizations in the efforts
of the European Community and other international organizations to overcome
the consequences of the Chernobyl accident. At the invitation of British
children's organizations, children from the affected regions spent a holiday
in the United Kingdom in the summer of 1991. Several business organizations
are taking part in measures to prevent and eliminate the consequences of
natural and technological disasters. At the beginning of March 1991, the
President of the Russian Federation for Emergency Situations visited London on
the invitation of the British Nuclear For.um. The United Kingdom has expressed
an interest in participating in the project of creating a "Russian economic
and social development area" as part of the UNESCO Chernobyl Programme.

51. Assistance provided by the Government of the United States of America is
mainly in the for.m of general humanitarian aid to the Russian Federation, part
of which is sent:.o the regions affscted by the Chernobyl accident (medicine
and food). The bulk of assistance, however, is provided by various
non-governmental organizations and private individuals. This includes medical

/ ...



A/47/3221Add.l
E/1992/102/Add.1
English
Page 13

equipment. medicine. training of personnel. leisure activities for and
treatment of children. In 1991. the most active and substantial aid was
provided by the organization American CARE. which delivered 109 tons of
medical equipment. Assistance was also provided by Operation Provide Hope.
Through the international organization "Haematologists of the World".
cooperation was organized with the American Methodist Church. yielding a
donation of medicine and materials of a value of US$ 300.000 to the Russian
Clinical Children's Hospital and the Institute of Child Haematology.
Hospitals in the Bryansk and Tula regions of the Russian Federation were sent
facsimile machines and technical means and equipment for the accounting.
planning and analysis of operations. In 1991. the Church of the Holy
Resurrection in Chicago collected US$ 18.000 with which multivitamins were
purchased and sent to children's hospitals in the Tula. Orel and Bryansk
regions. The American organization "Chernobyl Aid" provided a free medical
examination for one child in New York and organized a holiday for 40 children
from the Bryansk region in Alaska in August 1991.

C. Information on bilateral assistance

52. The Radiation Protection Research Action of the Nuclear Fission Safety
Programme of the Commission of the European Communities ia involved in a
series of research activities associated with Chernobyl. These fall under an
Agreement for International Collaboration on the Consequences of the Chernobyl
Accident made between the European Atomic Energy Community. represented by the
Commission of the European Communities. and the State Committee of the
Republic of Belarus for problems of the consequences of ~he Chernobyl
disaster. the State Committee of the Russian Federation for the social
protection and rehabilitation of the territories which were damaged by the
Chernobyl and other nuclear power stations accidents. and the Ministry of
Ukraine on affairs of protection of the population from the consequences of
the accident at the Chernobyl power plant. which was signed on 23 June 1992.

53. In 1991. five experimental collaboration projects were initiated. dealing
with the following topics: evaluation. by theoretical and experimental means,
of the extent and magnitude of recontaminatlon of the environment by
radioactive material. including hot particles; the transfer of radionuclides
through the terrestrial ecosystems to agricultural products and livestock; the
modelling and study of the mechanisms of the transfer of radioactive material
from the terrestrial ecosystem to water bodies, and its behaviour therein;
evaluation and development of decontamination strategies for a range of
ecological situations; and the behaviour of radionuclides in natural and
semi-natural ecosystems.

54. Two joint study projects have also been initiated dealing with
(a) development of computerized systems (software) for predicting the
radiological impact of accidents for decision-making in case of off-site
emergency and (b) development and application of methods of establishment of
intervention levels for the introduction of countermeasures in the event of a
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nuclear accident. The budget allocated in 1991 for these studies was
2.3 million ECU; in 19~2 this has been increased to 3.9 million ECU.

55. In 1992 two experimental collaboration projects and one joint study
project dealing with health studies are being initiated with an initial budget
of 650,000 ECU. These studies are concerned with: biological dosimetry
including cytogenetics; epidemiological investigations including dose
assessment and dose reconstruction; and treatment of accident victims.

56. Xhe Government of Denmark has contributed 2,250,000 Danish krone to
projects in Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine for the safe growing
of potatoes in radioactive soil.

57" The Government of Liechtenstein placed 100,000 Swiss francs at the
disposal of the Swiss non-governmental organization "Caritias" to help
alleviate consequences of the Chernobyl disaster.

58. The Polish Red Cross has since 1989 provided assistance in kind to
Chernobyl victims valued at 1,055 million zlotys. It has supplied 83.6 tons
of medicine, food and other commodities to the affected region. In 1991, the
Polish Red Cross received 717 children for holidays; the value of services
rendered amounted to 1,567 million zlotys. The non-government&l organization
Caritas-Poland received 12,000 children in Poland in 1991 and 4,500 in 1992.

59. The Government of Sweden has so far set aside 40 million Swedish krona
for bilateral cooperation on nuclear and radiation safety (mainly technical
and structural and safety improvements of nuclear facilities in the Baltic
States), and an additional 33 million Swedish krona to international research
centres in Moscow and Kiev for nuclear technicians.

60. The Government of the United Arab Emirates provided assistance in cash in
the sum of US$ 70,000 on 25 March 1992 to help alleviate the consequences of
the Chernobyl accident.

Ill. ADDITIONAL NON-GOVERNMENTAL CONTRIBUTIONS

61. The Federation of International Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies
initiated a Chernobyl Humanitarian Assistance and Rehabilitation Programme in
1990, with additional support from the Red Cross Societies in Germany, the
United Kingdom and Finland. During 1991-1992, the programme has provided six
mobile laboratories (two in each of the affected States) to assist in early
diagnosis of irradiation-related health problems, and to alleviate the
psychological stress associated with uncertainty as to health effects and
upheavals in living conditions. The programme, which is managed by the
National Red Cross Societies of Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine,
is aimed primarily at children, elderly and resettled people and the
"liquidators". The Federation is attempting to raise 880,000 Swiss francs for
work in 1993.
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nuclear accident. The budget allocated in 1991 for these studies was
2.3 million ECU; in 19~2 this has been increased to 3.9 million ECU.

55. In 1992 two experimental collaboration project~ and one joint study
project dealing with health studies are being initiated with an initial budget
of 650,000 ECU. These studies are concerned with: biological dosimetry
including cytogenetics; epidemiological investigations including dose
assessment and dose reconstruction; and treatment of accident victims.

56. Xhe Government of Denmark has contributed 2,250,000 Danish krone to
projects in Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine for the safe growing
of potatoes in radioactive soil.

57., The Government of Liechtenstein placed 100,000 Swiss francs at the
disposal of the Swiss non-governmental organization "Caritas" to help
alleviate consequences of the Chernobyl disaster.

58. The Polish Red Cross has since 1989 provided assistance in kind to
Chernobyl victims valued at 1,055 million zlotys. It has supplied 83.6 tons
of medicine, food and other commodities to the affected region. In 1991, the
Polish Red Cross received 717 children for holidays; the value of services
rendered amounted to 1,567 million zlotys. The non-government~l organization
Caritas-Poland received 12,000 children in Poland in 1991 and 4,500 in 1992.

59. The Government of Sweden has so far set aside 40 million Swedish krona
for bilateral cooperation on nuclear and radiation safety (mainly technical
and structural and safety improvements of nuclear facilities in the Baltic
States), and an additional 33 million Swedish krona to international research
centres in Moscow and Kiev for nuclear technicians.

60. The Government of the United Arab Emirates provided assistance in cash in
the sum of US$ 70,000 on 25 March 1992 to help alleviate the consequences of
the Chernobyl accident.

Ill. ADDITIONAL NON-GOVERNMENTAL CONTRIBUTIONS

61. The Federation of International Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies
initiated a Chernobyl Humanitarian Assistance and Rehabilitation Programme in
1990, with additional support from the Red Cross Societies in Germany, the
United Kingdom and Finland. During 1991-1992, the programme has provided six
mobile laboratories (two in each of the affected States) to assist in early
diagnosis of irradiation-related health problems, and to alleviate the
psychological stress associated with uncertainty as to health effects and
upheavals in living conditions. The programme, which is managed by the
National Red Cross Societies of Belarus, the Russian Federation and Ukraine,
is aimed primarily at children, elderly and resettled people and the
"liquidators". The Federation is attempting to raise 880,000 Swiss francs for
work in 1993.
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62. The Sasakawa Foundation of Japan has undertaken measures to help
alleviate the consequences of the Chernobyl disaster. In February 1990,
representatives of the Foundation visited Moscow and donated 1 million
disposable syringes. At the end of 1990, the Foundation adopted a five-year
assistance programme for the three affected Republics to a total value of
US$ 30 million. The Foundation has set up five mobile diagnostic centres, to
be used for periodic examinations of the population in the areas where they
live. These have been donated to medical cent~es in contaminated areas.

63. The International Agency for Research on Cancer in Lyon, France, has been
carrying out studies related to leukaemia, epidemiology and long-term health
related consequences on those affected by the Chernobyl disaster.

64. Ben Gurion University in Israel has been carrying out a research
programme on the effects of radiation on a sample of those who had emigrated
from the affected zones to Israel since the disaster in 1986 (between 50,000
and 80,000 out of a total number of 400,000 emigrants from three affected
countries). It is estimated that between 600 and 1,000 had probably been
"liquidators".

IV. FUND-RAISING ACTIVITIES

65. The town of Chernobyl, which is situated at the centre of the
contaminated exclusion zone, will in 1993 be commemorating 800 years since its
founding. Discussions were held on 7 November with the Director-General of
the Ukrainian State Association Pripyat, the entity responsible for the
clean-up and monitoring effort in the exclusion zone, concerning possibilities
for an international fund-raising event in Kiev during the summer of 1993.
The United Nations was invited to join the organizing committee and has agreed
to play an active part. Proceeds generated by a concert will be used to
support priority projects of primary benefit to children and "liquidators".
Other charity performances involving artists from the affected States are also
being considered for Western Europe and North America.
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62. The Sasakawa Foundation of Japan has undertaken measures to help
alleviate the consequences of the Chernobyl disaster. In February 1990,
representatives of the Foundation visited Moscow and dOAated 1 million
disposable syringes. At the end of 1990, the Foundation adopted a five-year
assistance programme for the three affected Republics to a total value of
US$ 30 million. The Foundation has set up five mobile diagnostic centres, to
be used for periodic examinations of the population in the areas where they
live. These have been donated to medical cent~es in contaminated areas.

63. The International Agency for Research on Cancer in Lyon, France, has been
carrying out studies related to leukaemia, epidemiology and long-term health
related consequences on those affected by the Chernobyl disaster.

64. Ben Gurion University in Israel has been carrying out a research
programme on the effects of radiation on a sample of those who had emigrated
from the affected zones to Israel since the disaster in 1986 (between 50,000
and 80,000 out of a total number of 400,000 emigrants from three affected
countries). It is estimated that between 600 and 1,000 had probably been
"liquidators".

IV. FUND-RAISING ACTIVITIES

65. The town of Chernobyl, which is situated at the centre of the
contaminated exclusion zone, will in 1993 be commemorating 800 years since its
founding. Discussions were held on 7 November with the Director-General of
the Ukrainian State Association Pripyat, the entity responsible for the
clean-up and monitoring effort in the exclusion zone, concerning possibilities
for an international fund-raising event in Kiev during the summer of 1993.
The United Nations was invited to join the organizing committee and has agreed
to play an active part. Proceeds generated by a concert will be used to
support priority projects of primary benefit to children and "liquidators".
Other charity performances involving artists from the affected States are also
being considered for Western Europe and North America.
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